NATIONAL FEDERATION OF THE BLIND OF NEBRASKA SENIOR DIVISION SECRETARY's REPORT

Monday, June 12, 2023

The NFBN Senior Division met via Zoom on Monday, June 12, 2023. President Robert Newman called the meeting to order at 7:02 PM CDT. Members present were: President Robert Newman, Vice President Barbara Loos, Secretary Linda Mentink, Treasurer Cheryl Livingston, Board Member Nancy Oltman, Dorothy Babel, Bob Burns, Melvin Forster, Brad Loos, Steve Senteney and Jerry Whitlow. Guests present were: Jo Boshart, Demi Bullington, Gina Finnell, Terry Long, Eli Sidders, Emily Sidders, James Thompson and Karen Tullis.

Jo recited our NFB Pledge. Robert will recite it in August.

We listened to a podcast of Anil Lewis and Chris Danielsen discussing this country’s paper currency being fully accessible to the blind in the future. Chris uses an app called CashReader. Anil uses Seeing AI. The Bureau of Engraving and Printing has announced that the first US note with a tactile feature will come out in 2006, and will be a $10 note. This sparked a lively discussion.

Some who attended the Silver Summit shared their experiences. Steve liked the Lyric Accessible Reader which cost almost $2000.

Linda read the May 8, 2023, Secretary's Report. There were no additions or corrections, so it will become a part of the permanent record of the organization.

Cheryl read the June 12, 2023, Treasurer's Report. It will become a part of the permanent financial record of the organization.

The next affiliate Board meeting is July 22, place to be determined. Barbara mentioned some things coming up in preparation for the NFB convention. She also mentioned the legislative bills.

Nancy asked how long our raffle will run. Cheryl mentioned the prizes and stated that the drawing will be July 22.

Barbara mentioned the give 20 National drawing. AIRA is matching up to $25,000.

We shared brags and drags.

There was no further business, so we adjourned at 8:48 PM CDT.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Mentink, Secretary


Treasurer's Report Senior Division

Monday, June 12, 2023

Beginning Balance 		$1590.83

Expenses
PAC for June			$  15.00
Total Expenses			$ 15.00

Deposits
Donation from Vanda		$500.00

Ending Balance			$2075.83
Respectfully submitted,
Cheryl Livingston, Treasurer
